## **SAC Meeting**

3:45-4:45

## **Osceola Magnet School**

## March 12, 2019

Janine Jones called the meeting to order at 3:45. **Attendance:** Scott Simpson, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Amber DelTufo, Cindy Rodriguez, Melissa Brown, Le Kooc, Jessica D'Elia, Cecilia Larroude Lloyd, Brian Holmes, Curtis Carpenter, Morgan Cullen, Nate Bruckner, and Gina Medina Malave.

Minutes Approval: A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve the minutes and seconded by Craig McCoy.

**Request for Funds:** Terri Rollins is requesting a one-time initial set-up fee of \$1,023 cost for a book study program for K-2 small groups. The program is called "The Next Step Forward in Guided Reading", by Jan Richardson. OMS teacher representatives, who have used them were present, and expressed that they are effective. A motion was made by Craig McCoy to approve the funds and seconded by Curtis Carpenter. The motion was approved unanimously.

**Banners:** Nate Bruckner has put a plan together to roll out an "Osceola Magnet School Investment Opportunity". This program would reach out to sponsors for advertising banners for our fencing in the car pick-up loop. Curtis Carpenter recommended we add in a clause about businesses having logos ready for the printer. We will not create logos. A few questions arose: Can we establish a sponsorship link? Can businesses use a credit card, Venmo or Pay pal, and can we include an example? N. Bruckner and S. Simpson will look into answers to those questions and get back to us at the next SAC meeting.

**Parent and Student Commitment- Uniforms-** We discussed the Uniform Policy and enforcement of the policy. A new warning system is being established to help ensure enforcement is school wide. The first warning is sent home, on the second warning the teacher calls home, and the third warning the child is sent to the office during recess and a call home is made to request the parent to bring the uniform item to school. Teachers will be informed about the new warning system at our faculty meeting on Wed. the 13<sup>th</sup>.

**Principal's Report:** Scott Simpson discussed the distribution of money from the state and what that means for our funding. By Jan. 1<sup>st</sup> of 2019 the state will release the state's plan to change our state standards. In addition, our OMS globe has been delivered and installed. Thanks to Craig McCoy for his help in installing it on our campus.

**PTA Report:** Melissa Brown updated us on the Fun Run fundraiser, and that we are already half way to our goal. Teacher's Appreciation Week is May 13- 17<sup>th</sup>. Fine Arts Night, Mandatory PTA and Kindergarten Round-up is April 25<sup>th</sup>. The PTA is pleased to announce that this year they are giving out two \$500 scholarships. There are 11 applicants. They will be voting on the recipients at the next PTA meeting.

**Old Business:** Cecilia Larroude brought copies of Portfolio Magazine, featuring an article discussing our water station program and cap recycling initiative last Spring. Copies of the magazine will be in the front office. It is wonderful PR for our school, and may start a district wide water station initiative. Thank you Cecilia!

Meeting was adjourned at 4:45.